The King County Office of the Public Defender (OPD) is pleased to announce that through additional funding from the Washington State Office of Public Defense, we are able to increase the hourly rates for assigned counsel public defense work.  The increased rates will go into effect October 1, 2007.

Eligible Cases

All cases assigned by King County OPD in the case areas receiving increased rates are eligible, no matter when the cases were assigned.

Changes in When the Rate is Determined
Previously, OPD determined the rate of pay based on the year the case was originally assigned.  This will remain in effect for all work done prior to October 1, 2007.  Beginning October 1, 2007, OPD will pay based on the rate in effect at the time the legal work was performed, as noted on the invoice.  For example, if three hours of work was done on a 2006 case on September 15, it would be paid at the 2006 rate.  If three hours of work was done on a 2006 case on October 5, 2007, it would be paid at the new rate indicated below.  Invoices that do not clearly indicate a billing period will be paid at the historical rate.

Case Rates

For hours worked beginning October 1, 2007, the following rates will apply:

	Case Area
	Hourly Rate

	Aggravated Murder
	$90

	Felony A
	$70

	Felony B/C
	$55

	Misdemeanor
	$50

	Juvenile Offender
	$50

	Dependency/Termination
	$45

	Contempt of Court
	$45


Rates for all other case areas will remain the same.
Transitional Cases

In order to be paid at the new rate, it is critical that invoices clearly show that the work was done on or after October 1, 2007.  The determination of the rate is based on the billing period start date given on the invoice.  Invoices with billings periods that cross the October 1st threshold will be paid at the old rate, no matter when the work was done.  To avoid this, please send two separate bills: one for all work done up to and including September 30, 2007, and a second for all work done beginning October 1, 2007.

Other Changes

A result of this change means that the Approved Assigned Counsel Rate will no longer appear on the upper-right hand corner of the Confirmation of Assignment and Request for Payment document you receive from OPD.  You will be informed of any future changes in rates.
